
Town of Summit   

The Town Board met in regular session on May 5th, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the town fire hall.  President Travis Benthin and 

members Kathleen Quale and Dale Bauer present. Others present were: Norma Arend-finance officer, Calvin Pies, Jim 

Thurman, Arlo Anderson, Larry Hayworth, Josh Neuhard, David Cardwell, Frank Redlin, Sandra Lowery, Shawn Boyum, 

Brent Hoffman from Grant Roberts Rural Water, Savannah Moe, Christi Thurman, Josh Pacheo, Mike Tunnissen, Mary 

Edwards and Vangie Edwards.  

Benthin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Public communications:  lights in town and possible curfew.  Mary 

Edwards discussed with the board the possibility of her moving in a single wide trailer house. 

 Motion by Benthin, second by Bauer to approve the minutes, financial reports and claims as presented.  Motion 

carried.  *Insert Claims    

Old Business:  Discussion was held with Brent from Grant Roberts Rural Water regarding his proposal to apply for using 

their water in the future.  This topic was tabled. More discussion is needed at a future meeting.  

Delinquent water bills were discussed. 

A plaque was presented to Kathleen Quale for her years of service on the Town Board since this is her last meeting.    

Frank Redlin joined the meeting for new business.   

Motion by Benthin, second by Quale to approve building permits for the following:  Shawn Boyum & Christ Thurman.   

Motion carried.  

The board received quotes for 6 blocks of paving.  Dunnick’s quote was $126,578.  Asphalt Paving’s quote was $93,450.  

Motion by Benthin, second by Bauer to accept Asphalt Paving’s quote.  Motion carried.   

Motion by Redlin, second by Bauer to approve the annual renewal of the Coffee Cup malt beverage license.   Motion 

carried.   

Motion by Benthin, second by Bauer to approve the annual renewal of the County Line Campground malt beverage 

license.   Motion carried.  

Motion by Benthin, second by Bauer to approve the annual renewal of the Dollar General malt beverage license.   Motion 

carried.   

Motion by Benthin, second by Bauer to approve the 2024 Annual Report as presented.   Insert Annual Report: 

Discussion regarding how to address unlicensed vehicles in Town. 

The board went into executive session regarding a legal matter. 

The next regular town board meeting will be Monday, June 9th, 2025 at 7:00pm at the town fire hall.     

Norma Arend, Finance Officer 


